






CITY OF STAMFORD

INTEROFFICE MEMORANDUM

 CITY ENGINEER 

LOUIS CASOLO, JR., P.E.
Email: LCasolo@StamfordCT.gov

MAYOR 
CAROLINE SIMMONS

DIRECTOR OF OPERATIONS

MATT QUINONES
Email: MQuinones@StamfordCT.gov

April 4, 2024

To: Vineeta Mathur  Principal Planner

From: 

Subject:

22 First Street - River Bend Center, LLC

The Engineering Bureau received Zoning Text Change documents proposing to amend City of Stamford Zoning 

Regulations to revise portions of the HT-D regulation and create an opportunity to infill new residential 

development where it helps sustain the maintenance and viability of existing industrial/flex type uses in new or 

existing buildings.

The following documents were reviewed:

-Existing Conditions Exhibit Depicting Riverbend by Redniss & Mead dated 2/29/24

-Aerial Exhibit Depicting Riverbend by Redniss & Mead dated 2/29/24

-Qualitative Analysis River Bend Center Proposed Text Change by Redniss & Mead dated 2/29/24

The Engineering Bureau does not object to this application proceeding with the Zoning approval process since the 

proposed amendment does not affect the authority of this department.

Any future site work or change of use must comply with the City of Stamford Stormwater Drainage Manual, 

including stormwater quality improvements and other City policies.

The Engineering Bureau reserves the right to make additional comments.

Please contact me at 203-977-4003 with any questions.

Willetta Capelle P.E. - Coordinator of Site Plan Reviews and Inspections

Text Change

Zoning Application No. 224-11

Reg. No. 99

   

Page 1 of 1



     To:   Vineeta Mathur, Principal Planner 
 
From:   Kristin Floberg, Senior Planner  
 
    Re:   CT Statutory Referral to WestCOG from Stamford - Attached Zoning Amendment 
 
Date:   April 1, 2024 
 
Thank you for submitting the attached referral to WestCOG.  
 
The opinion of WestCOG staff is that the proposal is of local interest and with minimal 
intermunicipal impact. Therefore, it is not being forwarded to adjacent municipalities and the 
regional staff is making no comment. 
 
K R I S T I N  F L O B E R G  
Senior Planner, Western Connecticut Council of Governments 
tel/fax 475-323-2075 · kfloberg@westcog.org 

 
web westcog.org · post 1 Riverside Road, Sandy Hook, CT 06482 
 
From: Briscoe, Tracy <TBriscoe@StamfordCT.gov>  
Sent: Tuesday, March 5, 2024 11:18 AM 
To: Kristin Floberg <kfloberg@westcog.org> 
Subject: City of Stamford -Zoning Board - New Application 224-11 
 
Hi Kristin, 
 
Please see attached a new application (224-11) for your review and comments. 
 
Thanks Tracy  
 

mailto:kfloberg@westcog.org
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